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LCCC Announces New Leadership  
 
California – Today, the Latino Caucus of California Counties, President Supervisor Alfredo Pedroza 
(Napa County) announced its new leadership. 
 

• President - Supervisor V. Manuel Perez (Riverside County) 
• Vice President - Supervisor Debra Lucero (Butte County) 
• Secretary/Parliamentarian - Supervisor James Gore (Sonoma County) 
• Treasurer - Supervisor Chris Lopez (Monterey County)  

 
“It was an honor to serve as President of the Latino Caucus of California Counties for the past two years 
and I am confident that President-Elect Supervisor V. Manuel Perez and the incoming Executive Board 
will take our Caucus to the next level and continue the work to improve our communities across the 
state” said Supervisor Alfredo Pedroza (Napa County).  
 
“This is an honor, and I appreciate my fellow Latino county supervisors across our state for selecting me 
to serve as president of the Latino Caucus of California Counties,” said Supervisor Perez. “The Latino 
Caucus of California Counties is a voice on many key issues important to the Latino community, from 
the 2020 Census effort, policies affecting immigrant communities such as DACA and public charge, and 
our current effort for California to have Latino representation in the U.S. Senate for the first time. I look 
forward to working on all these priority areas, and one of our top priorities is to advance broadband 
infrastructure to improve education access and close the digital divide.” said President-Elect 
Supervisor V. Manuel Perez (Riverside County) 
 
"I look forward to working with Supervisor Perez and our incredible Latino Caucus members on 
important issues facing California residents." said Vice President-Elect Supervisor Debra Lucero 
(Butte County) who is also the first Latina elected Supervisor in Butte.  
 

### 
 

The Latino Caucus of California Counties is an organization which encourages the engagement 
and involvement of its Board and membership, works to provide solutions to issues and concerns of 
our Latino communities, and promotes Latino leaders.  
 
 


